
June Prayer Letter                                             June 1, 2023

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

This past month was a bit of a slower month here in Turkey for us. With having 
2 different Sundays where they had to hold elections it limited what we were 
able to do. We had a first time visitor attend our Mother’s day service and 
they said they would like to come back. We have also had people reach 
out to us over the past month wanting more information and a young 
man wanting to have Christian friends. We also enjoyed having a group 
from the US visit Turkey and get to spend time getting to know them better and 
see God burden their heart about the need of the gospel in Turkey. Pray as we 
look to try to continue inviting people to stop by the church and start Bible 
studies with them and also that we will continue to see visitors in the church.   

 We would ask you to pray as we are working hard this month to secure 
our visas for the future. Pray as there is a door that has opened that 
would be easier than others. Pray that will work out and we can easily 
secure our visas so we can continue to minister here in Turkey. Once we have 
our new visas it will be a burden lifted off our shoulders, so please pray the 
process will go smoothly for us.  

 During the summer we are looking for many opportunities to reach out and 
invite people to our church. We are planning to do a Christian movie night 
in June. Pray God will use this to bring many visitors to the church as we plan 
to show a Christian film. Also at the end of June is the Muslim feast of the 
sacrifice. Pray as we will use this to share about the last and final sacrifice.   
 
This summer there is an exciting opportunity to do an affordable 
missions trip! Vision Baptist Missions is hosting the World’s Cheapest 
Missions trip 3 different times. It is a chance to visit a mosque, synagogue and 
different temples. For more information or to register visit visionmissions.com/
wcmt.

Yours to Turkey,

Brady and Sarah Van Winkle
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